




























































Directors of Orchard View and SunRidge Schools meet weekly with the management team of the 
Twin Hills Union School District. These charter schools are considered by the District’s Board 
and administration as equal members of the District. In addition, all District staff development 
opportunities are available to teachers at these schools.  
 
F8. The majority of charter schools have not provided accountability systems for measuring 
student progress beyond those of the standardized Academic Performance Index (API).  
 
Both SunRidge School and Orchard View School use multiple measures to measure student 
progress. The API is only one tool used.  
 
R1. All county charter schools should join the California Network of Educational Charters (CA 
NEC) to take advantage of that resource.  
 
The Twin Hills Union School District agrees with this recommendation and both charters belong 
to several statewide charter organizations, including CANEC.  
 
R2. The staff of each charter school should implement a process of regular meetings with the 
staffs of charter schools and non-charter schools to share ideas, curriculum and innovative 
teaching methods.  
 
The District agrees with this recommendation. Directors of Orchard View and SunRidge Schools 
meet weekly with the management team of the Twin Hills Union School District. These charter 
schools are considered by the District’s Board and administration as equal members of the 
District. In addition, all District staff development opportunities are available to teachers at these 
schools.  
 
R3. County charter schools should continue to promote their schools with events open to the 
public.  
 
The District agrees with the recommendation. SunRidge School had several community events 
during the 2002-03 school year. In addition, staff members from Orchard View School attend 
many educational fairs promoting their program.  
 
R4. Educational leaders should gather and publish data, more than just test scores, which would 
enable the public to understand whether charter schools are improving pupil learning.  
 
The District agrees with the recommendation. Such data is valuable in determining the effective-
ness of instruction in all schools.  It is important for the Grand Jury and the public to understand 
that charter schools exist for many reasons. While pupil learning is important, the rate and style of 
that learning has become a matter of choice among parents who send their children to charter 
schools. It is our experience that not all parents are pleased with the pressure that is placed on  
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